
Holcombe Burnell Parish Council Meeting Monday March 13th 2017
Parish Clerk: Mrs Debbie Radford-Lewis, Higher Bickhams, Whitestone Exeter, EX4 2HP 
The Holcombe Burnell Parish Meeting was held at the Village Hall, Longdown, Monday 13th March 2017 at 7.30pm.  
Present: Chair Cllr B Shipley, & Cllrs T Turner, D Friend, M Bulley, M Blight, S Wood, E Wilson and Cllr Studholme joined during item 7 The Clerk D Radford-Lewis & 1 Public Member, Kevin A Lake and Cllr Brook.
1. Open Forum & AOB  
53 people have come forward to subscribe to the Tedburn Times from the Parish.  This publication will include some material from Holcombe Burnell from May 2017, with distribution being done by the same people or mail. 
2. Apologies – Cllr Bromell, Cllrs Eden not in attendance
3. Declaration of Interests and changes to Registers – none
4. Minutes of Previous Meeting Held –  Cllr Friend proposed Cllr Turner seconded & Cllr Shipley signed February’s meeting minutes as a true & correct record – vote was unanimous. 
5. Co-Option – A letter of application for the co-option vacancy has been received and shared with the Councillors. The applicant was not able to make tonight’s meeting but after discussion Cllr Turner proposed Mrs Betney be co-opted, Cllr Wood seconded and vote was UNANIMOUS.  The Clerk will contact Mrs Betney and provide paperwork for her to complete for the next meeting. 
6. Rollsbridge Farm and Tipping – A large amount of tipping has been completed at this site which is near Pocombe Bridge but no tipping licence is valid at this site. A planning application was passed last August, with comments by Ide Parish Council but no landscaping was mentioned.  The boundary between our Parish and Ide was discussed as we were not notified of the planning application.  The Clerk will write to the Planning Officer at TDC to raise the issue of the tipping on reference 16/01623/FUL and that we would like to draw attention to the considerable spoil that is now visible at the site and is unsightly to all who pass.  We believe landscaping is required to restore the site to its previous condition.  The question of consultation will also be raised with them.
7. Reports from Clerk, County and District Councillors –

District Cllr Bromell reports: not in attendance 
County Cllr Brook reports:  The Council Tax bills have been sent out with rises been applied.  The budget has been set with increases in revenue for Social Care but with £23million of savings/cuts due to be made over many areas.  Highways has taken a bit of a hit but the additional money from Central Government helped with this.  The standard of work was questioned but the contractor will change in April.  However, it was felt there would not be much change.  The locality budget will be continuing for grants for County Councillors.  Cllr Friend questioned his council tax bill as some of the figures were incorrect but Cllr Brook could not really comment on this, but comments has also been shared with TDC who prepare the bills. 
	Sender
	Subject
	Action

	National Grid
	Planned works for April 2017 with no road closures effecting Parish
	FYI

	LGBCE
	Final recommendations for boundary review of TDC
	Cllr Shipley has been in contact with MP Mel Stride about the displeasure re the decision to align us with the Kenn Valley.  The reply from Mel Stride MP was shared at this meeting along with Cllrs Shipley response

	TDC
	Rural Aid grant process is open- Applications due by meeting April 10th
Environment report sent 

South Hams and Houghton Barton Consultations open till April 10th
Rural Skip will be returning to Longdown on 22nd July at the Bus Stop opposite the Lamb Inn
	Please share with groups and will be an agenda item for April
FYI

Will go in publication from May.

	DCC
	Highway Community Enhancement fund

Greater Exeter strategic Plan consultation until April 10th
Exhibition being held The Guildhall, Exeter 15/03 Wednesday 2-8pm

Forde House Thursday 23/03 2-8pm
	Do we want to apply?

Sent do we want to comment?

	Motorcyclists
	A report of motorcyclists gaining access and riding around the field opposite the Village Hall with top gate post being pulled over and lower fence cut. 
	The Police have been informed and TDC Environmental Health. Only the owners can take action regarding damage and trespass but the neighbours are at liberty to complain of a noise nuisance especially as it has nothing to do with the agricultural use of the field and it occurring on a Sunday.

	Police 
	Local Crime report circulated
	FYI


8.
Planning – 
17/00222/FUL Mr and Mrs Bickley, Warrendown, Chapel Hill – Change of use of existing detached single garage to a holiday unit including single side storey extension and deck - Cllr Friend Proposed and Cllr Blight seconded the application was supported - UNANIMOUS
17/00355/NPA Mr J Sharples, Down House Farm – Application for prior Approval under Part 3 Class Q (a) and (b) and paragraph W of the GDPO change of use of agricultural building to a dwelling – comments were passed as follows: The Parish Council will draw attention to the intention to remove an adjoining building/barn and ask building control whether the building is suitable for conversion to the purposes declared.  Furthermore, the position of the barn on the crown of the hill in full view of Dartmoor would necessitate close attention to a sympathetic development.  The ground conditions in the area are such that more than usual precautions are taken for the disposal of waste water and sewage.  
Decisions –  none

9.   Accounts for Payment – Cheque was signed by three signatures as appropriate.  

	Supplier
	Description
	Amount
	VAT
	Total
	Chq.No

	Mrs D Radford-Lewis
	Clerk wages and expenses February 2017
	£172.45
	
	£172.45
	719


Proposed Cllr Studholme, Cllr Bulley seconded and vote UNANIMOUS
Meeting closed at 20:50pm - The next meeting will be Monday 10th April 2017 7.30pm, Longdown Village Hall 
Telephone: 07900 816384                                                                         email: clerkhb@yahoo.co.uk


